
 
 

Fiscal Council 

Meeting No. 01/2024 of 
02/20/2024 

 
OPINION ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – 12/31/2023 

 
The Fiscal Council members of CTEEP – Companhia de Transmissão de Energia 

Elétrica Paulista (“ISA CTEEP” or “Company”), in the exercise of their legal and 

statutory duties, under Article 163 of Law 6,404/76, examined (i) the parent 

company and consolidated Financial Statements for the fiscal year ended on 

December 31, 2023, comprising the (a) Management Report; (b) Balance Sheets; 

(c) Income Statements; 

(d) Statements of Comprehensive Income; (d) Statements of Changes in Equity; 

(e) Cash Flow Statements; (f) Value Added Statement; (g) Highlights; and (h) 

Notes to the Financial Statements, accompanied by the Independent Auditor’s 

Report; and (ii) the proposal for the allocation of the net income for the year ended 

on December 31, 2023, including the capital budget for 2024. 

 
Based on the analyses conducted, considering the accounting practices adopted, the 

information provided by Management, and the unqualified report of the Independent 

Auditor – Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu Auditores Independentes Ltda. (“Deloitte”), the 

latter being presented at the meeting for due clarifications, the members of the 

Company’s Fiscal Council unanimously approved the disclosure of the 

aforementioned documents, which are ready to be submitted for review and 

resolution by the Company’s Annual Shareholders' Meeting. 

 
São Paulo, February 20, 2024. 
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